	Venturer Unit

It is with much pleasure that I present my third Annual Report for the 1st Deer Park Venturer Unit.
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In my 2000 Annual Report, I mentioned the Unit Council was well on the way to arranging a full program.  I am happy to report they have succeeded.  To say the Unit had been active during 2001 would be a gross understatement.  I hope the following will give you, the reader, a idea what the 1st Deer Park Venturer Unit achieved during the past year.

Programming – From Nothing to Everything

	Our 2001 program was jam-packed.  In the first half of the year, Ambre and my involvement in Melbourne Gang Show forced us to rethink our weekly program.  The result saw the entire Unit participate in a circuit gym course at Sunshine Swim and Leisure Centre as part of the Lifestyles 1 Award.  While this kept the Unit meeting on a regular basis (and fit), it didn’t allow for much else.  The second half of the year certainly made up for it though.

On a week night we undertook such activities as:

· organizing the District Costume Party

· going a Melbourne Ghost Tour

· indoor rock climbing

· McDonald’s challenge

· visits both to and from Cubs, Scouts and Rovers and

· a night at the go-karts (of course)

Even allowing for Gang Show, our weekends throughout the year were still kept fairly busy.  If only some of the Venturers looked at their calendar in advance they could have attended Unit Council organized activities like:

· a water activities weekend

· a Venturer Skills hike

· visiting the Ford Discovery Centre

· going on a bike hike through the Wombat State Forest

· the Group day at the Guide, Scout Sailing Centre

· horse riding and

· a day at the beach with the District Venturers.

We didn’t only take part in our own activities.  Members of the Unit also participated in various Region and Branch activities, some for fun others as part of the Queens Scout Award Scheme.  These included:

· mudbash

-
Gang Show, Camberwell, South Metro and Whitehorse Showtimes

· the Region’s Federation Camp

· Vic Gathering and

-
Initiative, Leadership, Unit Management, Ideals and Young Leaders courses.
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Chris and Mathew about to learn the finer arts of sailing the Group’s yacht at Waranga Basin on our Water Activities weekend.
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The members of Gang Show from Brimbank District.  Kristy (Deer Park), Nadia (Taylors Lakes), Ambre (Deer Park) and Tanya (Taylors Lakes).
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Natalie and Steve (Taylors Lakes) outside the Ford Discovery Centre.


Unit Council
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Natalie and Ambre in a last minute briefing on a Venturer Skills hike in the Brisbane Ranges.
	Our Unit Council has been consistent and the steadying influence during the year meeting regularly to regulate and plan the Unit’s activities.  Unit Council elections are held twice yearly on a democratic basis with the Unit electing a Chairperson, Treasurer, Secretary.  In addition, the outgoing Chairperson maintains a position on the Council as Property Officer.  Ambre has been our Chairperson during the entire year with Maggie and Daniel taking it in turns as Treasurer while Natalie has had stints as Secretary and Property Officer.  Towards the end of the year I took up the role of Secretary as Natalie was occupied on a Tuesday night doing her service with the Cubs.  The Unit Council takes its role very seriously not only planning and organizing the Units activities, but also making some hard decisions on the operations of the Unit.  The task for 2002 will be to keep the Unit Council meetings on track and following the agenda.  Like all meetings we have a tendency to be side tracked but we are getting there.


Growth and Loss

	The year started with good prospects, which slowly faded away as time went on. We had 6 on the books as the year commenced but after having done his link badge, Joel Gauci decided not to proceed to Venturers.  We also lost Maggie Kulyk during the year due to personal reasons.  However, to offset these losses, Daniel Clayton progressed to Venturers after achieving his Premier Scout Award and Matthew Ewart commenced his Link Badge during the latter part of the year.  To help with the maths, at the end of the year this left us with 5 registered Venturers and one linking from Scouts.  Also, through friendships made with Venturers met on the various activities we have attended, most of our activities have had members from other Units come along with us and enjoy themselves.

2002 will prove to be the first big membership upheaval in the Unit’s recent history with three of our members turning 18 during the year.  Natalie has indicated her intention to progress to Rovers while Chris and Jason have not indicated their intentions as yet.  Unit Council have already agreed they will host VB (Venturer Boot) Parties for those members who turn 18 regardless of whether or not they go to Rovers.
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Daniel is helped by Yogi and Casper as he makes his way ‘up’ to Venturers.


Our Web Site – http://www.mackellarps.vic.edu.au/venturers/home.htm
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Nattalee ‘helps’ one of the Cubs feed Jason during our Halloween visit.
	Our web site has grown steadily during the year as we have undertaken activities and I have ideas (either original or borrowed) on what to include.  I don’t know where we would be without the resources of Mackellar PS which not only hosts the site for free but also provides the digital cameras we use to produce the photos and movies and the scanner used to incorporate private snapshots.  Natalie and Daniel have contributed some of those snapshots.  Our site is now accessible from both the Scouts Australia and Victorian Scouts web pages and soon to be from the Hoadley Region web site.  As I write this, our Guest Book has 34 entries from places such as Carpentersville (Illinois), Rotterdam (The Netherlands), Camden (N.S.W.), Ipswich (QLD) and various places around Melbourne.


Investitures and Award Scheme Work

	While the Unit has had a lot of fun during the year, there has been a lot of hard work undertaken.  In the tradition of the Unit, Daniel chose his Investiture site – next to the Eternal Flame at the Shrine of Remembrance.  Casper, Yogi and Bradley (a Scout) joined us on the night and presented Daniel with his Adventurer Cord and Certificate before his investiture.  We wondered why the Police were keeping a close eye on proceedings.  It wasn’t until later we learned we were supposed to request permission to use the grounds of the Shrine for the investiture.

In last year’s annual report, I noted Natalie and Ambre were distinct possibilities to achieve their Queen’s Scout.  By the time you read this, I hope Natalie will have achieved this goal as she has worked extremely hard and was very close at the end of the year. Sometimes the Unit’s lack of interest necessitated Natalie going elsewhere to participate in an activity.  Such was Natalie’s commitment to achieving her Queens Scout that this never worried her.  On the flip side, Ambre has 18 months to go until she is 18 years old (the age at which you must have completed your Queens Scout) so she still has plenty of time and both Daniel and Matthew show real promise.

A quick look through my records shows the following Awards achieved throughout the year:

 
Ambre
-
Venturer Skills



-
Initiative



-
First Aid


Daniel
-
Venturer Skills


Natalie
-
Citizenship


-
Initiative


-
First Aid


-
Expressions 1


-
Lifestyles 1


-
Ideals


-
Unit Management


-
Leadership


-
Vocations

Dale
-
Expressions 1

While this list shows just a few doing all the work, it is not a true indication of the worth of the Unit.  Each member has been doing ‘their thing’ in their private lives and have interests and work commitments which keep them busy.  One of the hardest concepts a Venturer has to come to grips with is the concept of putting in the award proposal before they begin the activity.  If each was to do this more often, I am sure more Awards would be achieved.
	[image: image8.jpg]



Daniel is invested at the Shrine of Remembrance.
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Natalie and friend attempting to move the trailer up the hill (not lift it off the ground!) at the Initiative Course.
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Natalie being awarded her Leadership Development Award.
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Ambre receiving Leadership Course certificate at Treetops.


Duke of Edinburgh Award
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Ambre is presented with her Bronze Level Award by Jacquie McKenzie from The Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme.
	Another Leader at a District meeting first introduced the Unit to the Duke of Edinburgh program.  The D of E program closely follows the Queens Scout Award Scheme allowing Unit members to use the same activities for both awards.

At this stage, Ambre is the only Unit member to attempt the Duke of Edinburgh achieving the Bronze Level during the year.

I hope to encourage some of the newer Venturers to take up the Duke of Edinburgh Award and trust that Ambre will go on and achieve her Silver and Gold Awards making her the first in the history of the Unit to ever do so. 


District Involvement

	Hoadley Region and Brimbank District do not have Region or District staff in the Venturer section making life very difficult.  Early in the year, our District meetings seemed to have little purpose and, as 1st Deer Park had a full program, our involvement in the District was minimal.  Ambre organized a costume party in an attempt to bring the District together with some success.  It was the decision by the Venturer leaders of the District to meet all at once which was the turning point of the year.  While we continued with our program, we timetabled some nights meeting with the rest of the District’s Venturers.  At times this was a great idea with friendships being cemented and activities organized.  However on a few occasions 1st Deer Park Venturers outnumbered the Venturers from all other Units in the District.

Late in the year, Ambre and Natalie organized horse riding and beach parties respectively inviting the District’s Venturers to both.  I don’t know whether it was conflicts in the dates or lack of interest, but the response was disappointing on both occasions.  Despite this, at the end of the year it became apparent that we would have to continue our involvement in the District otherwise we would miss out on anything that was organized.  During 2002, copies of programs will be exchanged to ensure no conflicts occur.  
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The judge and winners of our District Costume Party.  Myself, Tanya (Taylors Lakes), Tim (Central), Janelle (Kings Park) and Ambre.
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Central and 1st Deer Park Venturers at V.G..


Our Image
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Ambre, Maggie and Karen (gym instructor) during our lifestyles course.
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Ambre helping out in one of the kitchens during Federation Camp.
	During the year, members of the 1st Deer Park Venturer Unit continued to work hard to maintain their image and show others what the youth of today CAN do.  The Unit Council treats our reputation seriously and goes to great lengths to ensure it is not tarnished.

We have participated in activities both within the Association and in the public’s eye and on a number of occasions comments have been made to me on the good behaviour and efforts of the Unit members.  In particular, the comments pass to me by the management of the Sunshine Swim and Leisure Centre were most gratifying.

True indications of the esteem in which the Unit is held can be summed up by the following:

Federation Camp:

Accolades were bestowed on both Natalie and Jason for their willingness to assist both 1st Deer Park other Groups who were having trouble with supervising their charges.  Ambre was also congratulated for her efforts helping in one of the messes from the early hours of the morning to the late hours of the evening.

Variety Club Children’s Christmas Party:
The Unit was specifically contacted to see if they were interested in helping the Variety Club with their Children’s Christmas Party.  The reason we were asked was because of our uniform policy and our willingness to help others.

Sailing Centre:

Following the Group’s day at the sailing Centre, I was contacted by one of the committee wanting to know if the Unit was willing to help out with sailing the corsairs on the open days.  It was noted members of the Unit had their sailing charge certificate and how responsible they acted during their visit.


Bouf ‘T’ Bear

	Last, but my no means least we have Bouf.  Many Venturer Units have mascots which attend all the Unit meetings and ‘participate’ in Unit activities – we have Bouf.  I’m not exactly sure how Bouf came to join the Unit.  Did he came along to the Macca’s Challenge just to have a look or was there something more sinister?  Either way Bouf is now part of the Unit having been formally accepted by our Unit Council and invested at Vic Gathering.  Keep an eye on his uniform as I feel Bouf will be presented with many Awards as he attends activities with Unit members.
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Bouf being presented with his scarf at V.G.


In closing, I would like to thank my fellow leaders Roger, Bob, Vince, Alexis, Kaye and Nattalee for providing me with such a fantastic bunch of kids to have as Venturers, the Group Committee for keeping the Group going in these changing and financially difficult times and my long suffering family, particularly Sally-Anne who (just) puts up with me disappearing at night and most weekends of the year.

Steve Burns - Acting Venturer Leader

